MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 13th December 2011 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Patrick Nixon, Ben Gunstone, Jerry Rayner, Franck Baudrain, Pamela Thomlinson and Julie Corbett PC1251neighbourhood Policing team.
 Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish
11/165 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/166 Apologies for Absence
Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Philipe had sent her apologies.

11/167 Declarations of Interest

None given
11/168 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 8th November 2011
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 8th November 2011
11/169 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 8th November 2011
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 8th November 2011. Proposed: Councillor                   Seconded: Councillor 
6.11/170 Public Question time
Julie Corbett reported to Council that heating oil thefts were high, 17 in over a week and more have been reported. The milk man in another parish had reported an incident and the police had managed to apprehend two vans that were stealing oil. She reported that they are an organised group from London. Julie informed Council that the police had advice they could give out to parishioners on security for fuel tanks. The Clerk was instructed by Council to report in the Parish News for people to contact the police to report anyone suspicious. Julie informed Council that since the incident of the two vans it seems to have gone quiet in the area but that the police are aware incidents of this type and lots of gangs are around in Wiltshire. In Swallow Cliff incidents have been reported. Suspicious vehicles looking for scrap are around as well. Opportunists are around, doors need to be locked, cars need to be locked etc. parishioners need to be more security aware.
Cold calling has started up again so parishioners need to be more aware of their security at home.  Farm Watch and Horse Watch need to be advertised more and the security products available.  The police have seen an increase in gangs and groups are in two or three vehicles watching out in area as. Smart Water was mentioned a small bottle of chemical that has its own DNA, parishioners can mark equipment with it. You need to register the water and if that property is found by the police they can identify where it has come from and can be returned. 
Parishioners are encouraged to watch the police website and report vehicle registrations and suspicious actions. This can link to other incidents and help build a picture of theft etc. There are several ways to contact the Police 101 for non-emergency 999 for emergency or report online. It is a good idea to check out the external website parishioners are advised to familiarise yourself with the site. Issues regarding reporting over the phone were reported by Councillors. Julie said over the phone incidents should be logged on the phone by an operator. Julie left booklets with the Clerk for distribution.
It was agreed that item 20 would be brought forward so that it could be discussed with Professor Bryan Glastonbury. 

Professor Bryan Glastonbury addressed Council on the draft Parish Plan he had compiled. He discussed the format and the initial document he had produced. It suggested different items he felt should go into it. There were three parts to it. The first was for the Parish Council to discuss. He reported that the cross mapping issues mean that some of the parish plan cannot be put into the format easily. Bryan has highlighted them and they can be dealt with in the introduction. Bryan felt the section on Young people did not fit into the Warminster & Villages Community Plan format, along with how the parish is governed.  Items on the plan were discussed and the Clerk was instructed to email the Link Scheme contact details. Education and lifelong learning covered the preschool group. The Clerk was instructed to contact the preschool and report back to Bryan. The GP Surgery Monday nights in a parishioner’s residence, the service for getting prescriptions was discussed.  The third section what next? Tasks still to be tackled? It was felt that the key thing is to look at how they are prioritised for the Parish Council to take on. This would be looked into.

Councillor Nixon said it is a superb piece of work. 
Public meetings were discussed and the time of year it would need to be held in. Putting on his hat as a researcher Bryan suggested an introduction in the parish news inviting parishioners to rank the priorities and to give any other comments. The parish plan will be consulted on before it goes out to the Warminster & Villages Community Partnership .It was felt that the plan should be scored out of ten.
It was agreed that the draft write up for the parish news was the way forward and that the beginning of February should be the date that the parish is consulted. The handbook is trying to be kept within the same time line. The parish news team is taking on the responsibility of this section. The size of the Plan/handbook was discussed and the costs. These were decided to be confirmed when the full documentation was put together. The Clerk was instructed to print off the questionnaire, on yellow paper she has in stock already and an extra ink would be purchased. The Clerk was also instructed to contact Dr Andrew Murrison to see if he would put a forward in the booklet. 
11/171 To consider any urgent business raised by the public in public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of council by the public
None were raised.

11/172 To receive the Chairman's announcement
The Chairman read out a letter from the veteran’s charity, he reported that the charity had said that less people had taken part but they are to put it on again next year and they are looking to hold it on the evening of the 26th and the 27th May 2012. The request of a band to play was asked for and a suggested procession of Councillors etc. for the start of next year’s event. The Chairman would reply to the letter. 
A parishioner had emailed the Council regarding the Rank Signage. The Clerk informed Council that she needed to investigate it more and would report back to Council at the next meeting.
11/173 Councillor Vacancy

Council heard a report back from the Clerk, an Election had not been called and so r Co-option is the way forward for the replacement of Karen Richardson. Council agreed the Clerk should put up the vacancy posters she had produced and advertise in the parish news. 
11/174 Clerks report

Warminster Area Board Meeting

Councillor Pamela Thomlinson and the Clerk had attended the Warminster Area Board where the below subjects were highlighted as relevant to the Parish. 

Highways

Council noted that a request that a Speed Indicator Device to be placed in the parish when the Community speed watch camera is not available was put to the board. This was agreed by the Warminster Area Board. Council also noted that the Clerk had a copy of the Warminster Area Board Highways information. 
Youth Provision

The Clerk reported that the Warminster and Villages Community Partnership had obtained funding of £4000.00 from the Warminster Area Board for the provision of transport for the youth of the parishes to be able to take advantage of the Warminster Youth Club once a week. The Clerk informed Council that she will liaise with the Co-ordinator. Council advised the Clerk to advertise in the project in the parish news. 
The Clerk reported that she has received an invite to attend the consultation on the 12th January 2012. The Warminster Area Board and Warminster Community Area Partnership are hosting a special event The Clerk asked Council to clarify the discussion groups it wished her to take part in. Council decided that Transport and Communications would be top of their list. It was agreed that the Clerk could attend in her capacity as Clerk to the Parish of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield.
Village Shop

Council noted that the Clerk had been approached by the Chairman of the village shop to investigate putting more signage up at the gateways to the parish to indicate the shop is there. The Clerk reported that she has advised him that the Highways would be the ultimate decision maker as to whether more signage could be added.

11/175 Bus Stop

Council heard the reply from the contractor letter re the delay and instructed the Clerk to write to the Contactor agreeing to the delay due to the weather but that the remedial work had to be completed by the 1st April 2012.
11/176 Facebook

Council heard the Clerk report back on her Face book training session. Council agreed to the Clerk setting up a Facebook account if she was able to use the old mobile Parish Council phone number. 
11/177 Insurance

The Clerk had sought clarification as to whether the lighting of the Jubilee Beacon is covered under the terms of the existing Parish Council Insurance policy; she reported that it is if certain precautions are adhered to. The Clerk was instructed to resend details to the Chairman who was organising the event.
11/178 Comic Relief

Council discussed the communication from Fabienne, the Local Events Coordinator for Comic Relief and instructed the Clerk to advertise her request in the parish news to see if a parishioner would be interested in the project..
11/179 Great Western Hospital NHS

Council discussed the communication from the Governance Officer at the GWH NHS Foundation Trust and informed the Clerk that it did not wish to send an invite.
1/180 Dog Fouling

Council discussed the letter received from Wiltshire Council regarding the Proposed Dog Control Orders and just noted it.
11/181 Community Noticeboard

Council noted the Clerks report that the repairs appear to have been actioned by a kind parishioner as when the Clerk contacted the contractor to thank him he had informed her he had not actioned it yet? The Parish Council informed the clerk to put an article in the Parish News to say thank you to the kind person who fixed the notice board.
11/182 ROSPA

Council discussed the quotations the Clerk had received for the replacement gate and awarded the Contract to K. M. Dike. The Clerk was instructed to write to Mr Dike and award the contract. Councillor Ben Gunstone agreed put up the new No Dogs or Vehicles sign on the recreational area.
11/183 Waste Core Strategy Published for Consultation Somerset County Council

Council noted the consultation. 

11/184 Warminster & Community Plan/ Parish Plan draft

Council had discussed the draft Parish Plan/Handbook at the start of the meeting with Professor Glastonbury. It was felt that no further discussion was required.
11/185 Planning

Application Number:
S / 2011 / 1402

Location:
Long View Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
Demolition of existing dwelling and erection of new 4 bedroom dwelling

Council noted that the above application had been given full planning approval.

11/186 Neighbourhood planning regulations

Council noted the above consultation.
11/187 Parish Steward

Council discussed and compiled a list of work required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. The Clerk was instructed to ask if the gully tanker could visit the Church Street Drains, this had been pointed out at the last meeting. The Clerk did inform Council that the work was put onto a list that covered the whole area and that they would be actioned as soon as the gully tanker was free. The clearing of the traffic islands was also required. 

Councillor Patrick Nixon reported that the pavement clearing man has been twice he had reported to Councillor Nixon that he is to visit once a month in the future.
11/188 Help your Community Prepare for Winter Weather

Council noted the information

 11/189 Risk Assessment

Council signed the updated General Risk Assessment for 2011/2012. The Clerk reported that the parishioner whose husband had gifted the trough would like it returned to her if it was to be removed. Council agreed to this action and Councillor Angus Neish agreed to action the request.
11/190 Grant Applications

The Clerk reported that she had not received any correspondence from any of the applicants.
11/191 Grounds Maintenance Contract

Council discussed the extension of the grounds maintenance contact on the recreational area for 2012 and agreed that the present contactor would be kept on as his quotation for the year ahead was reasonable and his work for the last year had been actioned to a good standard.
11/192 Draft Precept Budget 

Council discussed the draft budget and agreed the figure of £9977.83. The Clerk would send in the request after the January meeting.
11/193 Accounts for Payment

Council approved and resolved the payments listed below:

December Wages







£324.30

Heat, light and wear & tear (Dec)





£    6.50

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance
(invoice to be received)

£240.70

Mirage Signs








£  38.40

Stationary Plus







£   24.01

Stationary Plus







£   23.04

Receipts

Upper Deverills IT use






£   15.00

Upper Deverills contribution to Regional Conference 


£   21.67

Horningsham
 contribution to Regional Conference 


£   21.67

Council approved and signed the accounts. 
11/194 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Carol Service Invite

Council noted the Leader of the Council’s invite. 

11/195 Training 

Council discussed the Clerks request to attend the joint Wiltshire Association of Local Councils and Society of Local Council Clerks training event. Council agreed if the cost could be split between the Parish Councils that the Clerk covers this would mean a cost of £15.00.

New Affordable Housing e-learning module for Councillors to access

Council noted the e-learning module information. http://www.learnathca.co.uk/ (it’s about halfway down the page) 
11/196 Correspondence

Council noted the following correspondence:

Bulletin War Memorials

Countryside Voice CPRE

Wiltshire Music Centre Spring Summer programme

11/197 Items for the next Agenda

Jubilee Mugs
Precept
11/ 198 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 10th January 2011 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. The meeting finished at 9.04 pm 

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk 
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